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Normac Chapter

	Normac Chapter #311, Shelburne was pleased to have Sister Bea Andrews D.D.G.M. #9 visit on her official visit. The officers

portrayed their duties on a very stormy night.

Visitors were present from Barrie, Alliston and Stayner. Twenty-five year pins were presented from Normac to Marie Jorden and

Eileen Clarke. Nina and Arnold Townsend (Mum and Dad) presented Marie with her pin. Jean Oldfield, who was Worthy Matron

during the year both ladies joined, presented Eileen with her pin. Congratulations, ladies.

A letter was received from the Grand Benevolent, explaining that in 2012?2013 year the benevolence to recipients was a total of

$22,000. It is proof that the Grand Chapter is working hard. June Tyler was the lucky winner of the Cranberry Vase for the Worthy

Matron's Project.

By June Tyler
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